



FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

November 4, 1994

Volume **II**, Issue 5

### **Regents Meeting Here**

The Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia will hold its November meeting at Floyd College, Wednesday and Thursday, November 9-10. The Regents, some of their spouses, Central Office Staff members and up to 50 guests are expected be on campus for the visit.

The Regents will arrive Wednesday morning and tour the campus. Some of them will attend committee meetings before attending a luncheon in the newly renovated quiet dining room. The board meeting will begin at 1 p.m. During that time those spouses attending will tour and shop in Cave Spring. In the evening, a community-wide reception will be held at Heritage Hall from 6-7:15 p.m. All college employees and Foundation Board members are invited to attend with their spouse or guest.

On Thursday, the Regents will be treated to a breakfast at the Holiday Inn Skytop, hosted by the Greater Rome Chamber of Commerce. The board meeting will begin at the college at 9 a.m. The Regents will conclude their business by noon and will have a quick lunch here before departing.

This is the first time the Regents have held one of their monthly meetings at Floyd College. They hold their meetings on college campuses only twice a year. A lot of effort has been put into making their visit pleasant and memorable. Special thanks to committee members, Tom Melton, Vice President for Finance, Jerry Shelton, Director of Institutional Effectiveness, Barbara Griffith, Secretary, President's Office, Chris Lee, Director of Human Resources, Carol Pilgrim, Secretary, Business Office, Cheryl Baker, Secretary, Student Affairs Office, Vivian Benton, Administrative Assistant, Vice President's Office, President Cundiff and Sandy Briscar, Director, Public Information. Thanks also go to the Plant Operations staff under the direction of Doug Webb, Randall McFry, Media Specialist, Darrell Dollinger, ARAMARK Food Services, and the security officers.

## Ribbon-Cutting Planned

The college will hold a ribbon-cutting ceremony at Heritage Hall Monday, November 7, at 6 p.m. on the front steps of the building.

Members of the Rome City Commission, who donated the building to the Board of Regents for Floyd College's use, as well as faculty and staff members, will be on hand for the brief ceremony.

Renovation of the first floor of the building is now complete. The floor will be completely occupied by the end of the month.

# FC Part of Business Expo

Floyd College will have two booths at the upcoming Business in Rome Expo which is sponsored by the Greater Rome Chamber of Commerce.

The Admissions Office and the Department of Continuing Education will each staff a booth during the expo which is open to the public Saturday and Sunday, November 12 and 13.





Keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: the families of *David McCorkle, Jr.*, Assistant Professor of Chemistry, and *Eddie Williams*, former custodian at the college for a number of years. Also, Donnie Shelton, brother of *Jerry Shelton*, *Director of Institutional Effectiveness*, who is recuperating from heart surgery.

Congratulations to *Becky Hicks*, *Secretary*, *Division of Business*, upon the birth of a
granddaughter, Rebecca RaeAnn,
born October 29 to Ms. Hicks son
Brandon and his wife Callie.

Welcome the following new employee: *Barry D. Smith*, custodian, Heritage Hall.

William Mugleston, Chairman, Division of Social and Cultural Studies, chaired a session on "Heiddeggerian Perspectives" at the Interface '94 Conference on Humanities and Technology held last month in Marietta. He also presented a paper, "Southern Professional Women Confront the South: The Case of Julia Collier Harris," in a session on American elites at the Popular Culture Assn. Convention held recently in Charlotte, NC.

Jeff Mack, Instructor in English, presented a paper titled "Methods of Development: Effective Written Communication in Minority Students" at the "Diamonds in the Rough" confer-

ence held in Charlotte, NC, last month.

Sue Munn, Instructor in English, chaired a session titled "Literacy Reflection of and on Technological Challenges" at the 19th Annual Humanities and Technology Conference, Interface '94, last month in Atlanta.

Brad Bishop, Assistant Professor of Physics, delivered a paper titled "Dynamically Controlled Protein Crystal Growth" at the Southeastern Regional Meeting of the American Chemical Society, which was held last month.

Lynn Cundiff, President, testified before the U.S. Department of Education at a Student Financial Aid Reform Hearing which was held in Atlanta last Wednesday. He, along with Dr. Foster Watkins, President of Gainesville College, represented the 80 community colleges that make up the Appalachia Region. The hearing was one of four that the Department of Education held around the country.

### Ectivities

"Fridays at Floyd" is a new program initiated this year by Angela Jenkins, Recruitment Coordinator, to give prospective students a feel for college life. Open to any interested persons, the two-hour program is held each Friday and includes an introduction to the college, financial aid and admissions information, a campus tour and an opportunity to sit in on a class. If you know of anyone who might benefit from this pro-

gram, have them call Ms. Jenkins at 706/802-5000.

The Student Activities
Office will sponsor a Virtual
Reality program Monday, November 7 at 6 p.m. in the cafeteria. The office will also host the
Turkey Trot--a walk around the campus lake for the chance to win a turkey--Thursday, November 17.

### **U**pdates

The Monte Carlo Gala which was sponsored by the Floyd College Foundation October 21, raised approximately \$20,000. The proceeds will go to the Centre Stage project at Heritage Hall.

Andy Blackburn of Rome won the Kudzu Country Classic 5k Race which was held October 22, with a time of 16:41. The race drew more than 80 runners from across the state. Patrice Davis of Rome was the first female finisher with a time of 20:54. The race was part of the 25th Anniversary Celebration of the college.

